ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Meeting Notes
V2
Committee Meeting 19:30 hrs on Thursday 30th July 2020 via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Julie Laver (Head Coach).and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Kevin Machin (Mapping), John Russell (Equipment Officer) and Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary).

	

	2.00
2.01

	Purpose of Meeting
Further to last week’s meeting it was necessary to review progress and confirm the means of restarting Level D and Level C events for 2020.
	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03

3.04

3.05

3.06

3.07

3.08

3.09

3.10
	Level D events
It was agreed last week that we should attempt to organise 6 mid-week orienteering events starting with Eddie’s event at Notley on 11th August. Kevin and Colin & Lyn have also offered to stage an event. Chris will send out an email to the membership requesting volunteers.

Eddie has prepared and circulated a draft event flyer to the committee which has now been updated. Eddie will issue this to Simon for publicising on the club website and to Rachel for the Facebook page. This will also be sent to Chris for circulation to the full Club membership and other regular interested parties this weekend with a follow up next week depending on numbers. We should aim for about 30 entrants.

Lyn has agreed a risk assessment with Eddie to take on board the requirements of the coronavirus regulations and BOF guidance.

Pre-entry only will be permitted by email. This will enable the Organiser to control start times. Thereby limiting numbers in accordance with guidelines. An entry form will therefore accompany the flyer. This will ask for Name, Course, Age class, Club, BOF No., Preferred start time, and Confirmation of payment.
Entry forms would be returned to the Series Coordinator who would allocate start times and then confirm the start time to the entrant together with a schedule of requirements for compliance with Covid precautions which have been prepared by Lyn (issued shortly before the meeting). Coordinator to keep Organiser advised of anticipated entries.
Payment would need to be electronic to avoid handling cash. It was proposed to add SOS bank payment details on the application form to ensure we receive payment at the time of the entrant application, Chris to check with David to ensure we do not compromise club bank security. Applicants should use their own name as the payment reference.
Chris will continue to update the series planner’s guide to take on board the coronavirus precautions and refine the document as we go through the first few events.

We would continue to charge £3 per person and £1,50 for juniors but we would also offer the whole 6 event series for a single payment of £12.
Jackie has created 2 Maprun events which have been uploaded to Facebook. Colin has had some difficulties downloading the event but after contact with Jackie a second link has been added.

As a promotion for the Maprun Chris would add a bonus 50 points to the mid-week league for anyone who undertakes one of these events before the end of the series.

	Chris
Eddie
Chris
Chris

Chris

David
Chris

Chris

	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05

	Level C Events
Our next scheduled Level C event is at Highwoods on 27th September. It was last week agreed we should restart full orienteering with this event.

Douglas and Rachel McTurk are the Planners for Highwoods, and Julie is the Organiser.
Eddie has contacted Sonia at CBC to ensure the venue is still available. This is referred to Joanne for approval. They have said that at this stage they see no objection in principle.
Eddie would try to secure the Gilberd School as our Parking/Registration point. Failing that Chantrelle and Tesco would be a possibility.
It is likely we would use the Fabian 4 entry system with no entries on the day.


	Eddie

Eddie



	5.00
5.01

5.02
5.03


	DevCom
It is considered unnecessary to convene a DevCom meeting at this stage.

Steve and Julie would look to start coaching again in September.

Steve would speak to BOF regarding the restart to coaching.


	Steve

	6.00

6.01

6.02

6.03
	Any Other Business

Colin would put together a statement for the web site to advise the membership of the current position.
Darren also has access to the management of the club web site.

Lyn would update the Organiser’s Manual on the Club web site.


	Colin

Lyn

	7.00

7.01
	Next Meeting

The Chairman would convene the next meeting as and when circumstances require.

	Colin


	
	The Meeting closed at 20.10 hrs
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